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BERGEN COUNTY SECTION CALENDAR
		  MAY
	 2	 Trip (Morristown) 
	 5	 Solos Plus
	 7	 Timely Topics      
	 14	 Board Meeting      
	 21	� General Meeting     
		  		

		  JUNE
	 4	� Annual Spring  

Luncheon
	 9/10	 Shavuot
	 11	� Board Meeting
	 18	 Trip

MAY GENERAL MEETING

A Woman for All Seasons 

ELIZABETH HOLTZMAN
Former U.S. Congresswoman

Tuesday, May 21, 2019, at 12:30 pm
Temple Emeth, Teaneck
The meeting is free for members. 

A $10 charge for non-members is applicable  
toward new membership if paid that day.

HAPPY SHAVUOT

PHIL DONAHUE TO BE OUR SEPTEMBER SPEAKER! 

The American media personality, creator, writer, producer 
and host of the Phil Donahue Show will speak at our General 
meeting on Tuesday, September 17 at Temple Emeth. Mark 
your calendars!

WE NEVER  
STOP RUNNING! 

National Council  
of Jewish Women

Annual Spring Luncheon 
 (Installation)

Tuesday, June 4, 2019  
at 11:30 am

The Estate at Florentine Gardens 
97 Rivervale Rd., River Vale, NJ 07675

Couvert $70

For information call:  
Mary Sue Ehrenberg: 201-385-2593  

Linda Horowitz: 201-482-0851

You’re

Invite
d!

SOLOS PLUS! Back by Popular Demand!
Join us for brunch on Sunday, May 5 from 12:00 to 3:00 
PM at the stunning new Lefkes Estiatorio, 495 Sylvan Avenue, 
Englewood Cliffs. Enjoy a delicious meal while chatting with 
“old” friends and have the opportunity to make new friends. 
ALL paid-up Section members are invited to attend. Cost is 
$28 per person. Contact Section office at 201-385-4847 for 
your reservation. Co-chairs are Fran Einiger and Marcia Levy. 
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COMING EVENTS

MAY GENERAL MEETING

GROUNDBREAKING ADVOCATE, 
INSPIRING ROLE MODEL

Elizabeth Holtzman has had an outstanding career serving 
the citizens of the United States while being a role model for 
all women. Her keen sense of duty along with her brilliant 
mind led her to places women had not gone before. A 
graduate of Radcliffe College and Harvard Law School, Ms. 
Holtzman was elected to Congress in 1973 to represent the 
16th Congressional District of New York where she served for 
four terms. At that time she was the youngest woman ever 
elected to the U.S. Congress.

Ms. Holtzman served on the House Judiciary Committee 
during the Nixon impeachment proceedings, chaired the 
Refugee subcommittee and spearheaded efforts to bring 
Nazi war criminals to justice in the United States. After her 
stint in Congress, Ms. Holtzman was elected Brooklyn District 
Attorney in 1985 and in 1989 was the first woman elected to 
be Comptroller of New York City. In 1999 President Clinton 
appointed her to the agency overseeing the declassification 
of 8 million pages of secret Nazi war crimes. In 2013 U.S. 
Secretary of Defense Chuck Hagel appointed her to a panel 
that examined the handling of sexual assaults in the military. 
Ms. Holtzman is currently a practicing attorney and author, 
writing about politics in this era of political turmoil.

Join us at this hot-topic general meeting on Tuesday, May 21 
at 12:30 pm at Temple Emeth. For more information contact 
Fran Einiger at 201-678-1809 or franeiniger@yahoo.com

TIMELY TOPICS DUO

This May, enjoy Timely Topics and Tasty Treats in two 
parts. For Part 1, on Wednesday, May 1 at 2:00 pm 
at Temple Emeth, come and enjoy a showing of the 
wonderful movie, “A Borrowed Identity.” Set in Israel, 
this film has been called “a poignant, humorous 
coming-of-age tale” by The Washington Post. There is 
no charge to attend this film. 

For Part 2, on Tuesday, May 7 at 1:30 PM, Timely Topics 
at the Senior Source (second floor), Riverside Square 
Mall in Hackensack. Dr. Eric Goldman, Adjunct Professor 
of Cinema at Yeshiva University, will speak about “A 
Borrowed Identity” and illustrate how Israeli movies 
provide an intimate insight into Israel’s birth, growth 
and development as a country. The charge for Timely 
Topics is $5 for members and $10 for non-members. 
Please note the start time of 1:30 pm for this event 
only. For information, contact Marilynn Friedman at  
201-568-0145 or marisfried@aol.com

Spring is here! Our Annual 
Spring Luncheon (formerly 
known as ‘Installation’) will be 
held Tuesday, June 4 at 11:30 
am at the Estate at Florentine 
Gardens in River Vale.  

The afternoon promises to be 
an exciting one with the Hannah G. Solomon Award being 
presented to Gurbir S. Grewal, the New Jersey Attorney 
General, and our very own Gladys Laden will be receiving the 
Woman of the Section Award. You will also be introduced to 
our new officers led by Co-Presidents Elizabeth Halverstam, 
Ruth Seitelman and Bari-Lynne Schwartz, as they and their 
team are installed.

Cocktails will be served on the beautiful terrace followed by a 
sumptuous luncheon. You may even win one of our fabulous 
silent auction prizes or raffle gift packages! We hope you 
have received your raffle books by now. This is a fun way to 
support NCJW BCS!  

For more information, or if you have not received your 
invitation, please call Mary Sue Ehrenberg at 201-385-2593 
or Linda Horowitz at 201-482-0851. For raffle books, call Joan 
Ornstein at 201-410-7028.

ANNUAL CONEY ISLAND DAY
On Wednesday, May 22, NCJW BCS is sponsoring our Annual 
Gala Coney Island Day for the residents of the Jewish Home 
at Rockleigh. Table games, fun-filled activities and prizes will 
be enjoyed by all the residents who participate. We welcome 
your help running these games for an hour from 2:30 until 
3:30 p.m. to make it a special and enjoyable event for all. 
Please join the fun. Call Roberta Lew at 201-836-4695 or 
email RMLew@aol.com for more information or to volunteer.

REVISED 2019 –2020 SLATE OF OFFICERS 
Honorary President	 Bea Podorefsky
Honorary Vice President	 Marcia Levy

Co-Presidents	 Elizabeth Halverstam,  
	 Ruth Seitelman, Bari-Lynne Schwartz

Vice Presidents
Administration	 Phyllis Betancourt, Nan Matlick
Advocacy/Education	 Joan Cooper, Ginny Wasserman
Community Services	 Ilene Wechter
Membership	 Marilynn Friedman, Joan Schnuer
Philanthropy	 Elaine Meyerson, Joan Ornstein
Thrift Shop	 Karen Kurland

Treasurer	 Liz Roditi
Recording Secretary	 Norma Goldsmith

The election will take place at the May 21 general meeting.
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FROM THE CO-PRESIDENTS
On March 13 Jane Abraham, our Co-
President, passed away. This is the first 
time in our section’s history that a sitting 
president has passed on. 

Jane was a wonderful woman who 
was loved, is missed and will always be 
cherished. Our Jane was an amazing wife, 
mother, grandmother, Co-President and 
dear friend.

After retiring from a career at the UJA 
Federation, Jane became an active 
member in the Bergen County Section of 
NCJW with a special interest in advocacy.

It was apparent from the first time the Board met her that her 
energy, passion and high degree of integrity marked her for an 
executive position. She didn’t expect it would happen within 
the first two years of becoming active in NCJW BCS, but her 
sharp intelligence and consistent calm under pressure were 
exactly what the Section needed. In 2017, the three of us were 
elected Co-Presidents. We quickly became a threesome. It was 
a steep learning curve to become Co-Presidents after such a 
short time in the organization, but we learned together and 
had fun doing it. We quickly became fast friends and almost 
part of the furniture at Matthews Diner in Bergenfield, where 
we had long meetings that lasted well after our waitress left 
for the day.

The three of us had new grandchildren a month apart and, to 
be honest, one of the reasons our meetings lasted so long was 
that we didn’t start talking about NCJW until we had shared 
the latest photos and brought each other up to date on our 
children’s and grandchildren’s latest accomplishments.

As we built our BCS platform, Jane’s focus 
on the less fortunate was a powerful voice 
that shepherded our advocacy work. She 
understood that advocacy meant turning 
passion into action, and she passed that 
concept on to the Executive Committee, 
Board and members. No advocacy meeting 
was too far away, too late or too early. She 
promoted the right to vote, understood 
the need for immigration reform, marched 
for reproductive choice, spoke out for the 
LGBTQ community and against human 
trafficking and was always mindful of the 

problems facing our aging population and those suffering 
from poverty, hunger and domestic violence. 

She was courageous both personally and professionally, and 
we were not deceived by her slight stature. She was actually 
quite tenacious. In recent months we admired Jane more than 
we can say for her courage, positive attitude and dignity in 
dealing with her illness. She made light of her situation. She 
insisted on coming to all the meetings she could manage 
because, she said, “I LOVE doing this.”  She continued to answer 
emails about NCJW until two days before she died, and only 
in the very last message did she say she wasn’t feeling well.

Jane’s kindness, understanding and wonderful sense of 
humor made working with her easy and rewarding. We’ll miss 
her smile and her encouragement, and mostly her friendship.

May her life be for a blessing. We dedicate this issue of the 
bulletin to her memory.

				    In sadness, 
				    Elizabeth and Ruth 

Co-President Jane Abraham with Elizabeth 
Halverstam and Ruth Seitelman
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FUND RAISING

ESTELLE GREENE 
99-Year-Old Volunteer Recognized 

NCJW BCS recognized a very special 
Board member at its meeting on March 
12. Estelle Greene, who celebrated 
her 99th birthday in February, was 
presented with a bouquet of flowers by 
Past President Lucy Dorée.

The Fort Lee resident has been 
volunteering at Council Thrift Shop in 
Bergenfield for 59 years. She checks 
inventory and is still in charge of 
recruiting volunteers for the shop. 
Karen Kurland, Vice President of the 
Thrift Shop, says, “Estelle has been an 
invaluable volunteer for NCJW and the 

Council Thrift Shop for more than 50 years. We are so happy that, 
even now, at the age of 99, she continues to contribute so much to 
our organization.”

For more information on joining Estelle as a volunteer at the Thrift 
Shop or on donating clothing, please call 201-385-3702 or visit 
www.ncjwbcs.org.

NCJW BCS Past- 
President Lucy Dorée (R) 

presents 99-year-old  
volunteer Estelle Greene 

with a bouquet of flowers.

ADS  ADS  ADS
IT’S NOT TOO LATE . . . to congratulate our Hannah 
G. Solomon Award winner, Attorney General Gurbir S. 
Grewal; our Woman of the Section, Gladys Laden; our 
Co-Presidents Elizabeth Halverstam, Ruth Seitelman 
and Bari-Lynne Schwartz; and our new Honorary 
President Bea Podorefsky by taking out an ad in this 
year’s Spring Luncheon Journal. If you’re a Life Member, 
send in your name for the Life Member Greeting 
page. We also welcome In Memoriam listings for our 
late president Jane Abraham and/or anyone else you 
choose to remember. Deadline is May 8.

If you need an ad blank or have questions, contact 
Elaine Pollack at 201-385-2085 or ecpollack33@
gmail.com. A Life Member Greeting is $18; an In 
Memoriam listing is $5 per name. Send your check 
made out to NCJW BCS to NCJW BCS, 75 S. Washington 
Avenue, Bergenfield, NJ 07621, or pay online at  
www.ncjwbcs.org/support-us/installation-journal.

A GIFT THAT KEEPS ON GIVING
You’ve been so generous over the years. Now we’d like to 
ask you to think about another way to strengthen your 
commitment to Bergen County Section.  We are simply 
asking you to consider leaving money to NCJW Bergen 
County Section in your Will. Just ask your attorney to add a 
Codicil, naming National Council of Jewish Women Bergen 
County Section (be sure to mention BCS) as a beneficiary. 

To recognize those of you who include NCJW BCS in 
your Will or through other Estate Planning tools, we are 
establishing the L’DOR V’DOR CIRCLE.  “L’Dor V’Dor” means 
From Generation to Generation in Hebrew, and we feel it is 
an appropriate name to illustrate that our work will live on 
long after we are gone. Members of the L’Dor V’Dor Circle 
will be acknowledged annually in the Journal of our Annual 
Spring Luncheon (formerly Installation), and new names will 
be published in the Bulletin.  You may make your bequest 
anonymously if you wish.

Amazing projects, such as the NCJW/Renee Guller Infant 
Toddler Center and the refurbished infirmary at the Holley 
Center, have been made possible as a result of a bequest by 
one of our members.  We hope you will consider showing 
your dedication to NCJW in this very special way.

As of April 1, Fran Butensky, Lucy Dorée, Fran Einiger, 
Elizabeth Halverstam and Ann Levenstein have joined 
the L’Dor V’Dor Circle. Won’t you join us? For more 
information, or if you have already included NCJW BCS in 
your Estate Planning (including ‘Lasting Links’ members) 
please contact Elizabeth Halverstam at 201-567-7555,  
elizabeth@halverstam.com. 

BVMI HIRES A LICENSED NURSE 
PRACTITIONER

Thanks to a generous 95th 
Anniversary Grant presented by 
NCJW BCS, Bergen Volunteer 
Medical Initiative (BVMI) 
has hired Griselle Rivera for its 
Women’s Health Initiative. Ms. 
Rivera has more than 18 years of 
experience in nursing and has 
worked in many environments, 

from a private practice to a large insurance company, 
from a small clinic to a large hospital. She is employed 
full time, and our grant supports a portion of her 
salary. Ms. Rivera not only sees patients, but she also 
orders tests, reads results and makes diagnoses, all of 
which help BVMI streamline its use of its facilities and 
practitioners. Ms. Rivera explains, “BVMI is not like any 
other clinic. It’s very patient-centered. Patients get 
one-on-one attention.” 

BVMI’s Griselle Rivera (L) 
with Judith Liebman,  

NCJW BCS Grant Liaison

NCJW BCS WELCOMES  
NEW MEMBERS:  

Francine Guzy and Paula Star
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NEW JERSEY SYMPHONY PROGRAM 
(our 7th Season)

Do you like the symphony? Don’t want to go alone? Don’t 
want to drive to the New Jersey Performing Arts Center 
(NJPAC) in Newark, in all that turnpike traffic? If you 
answered YES to all or some of those questions . . . WE HAVE 
THE ANSWER: JOIN US AND COME TO THE SYMPHONY. Bring 
a friend -- member or non-member. 

There are five programs spread out over the season from 
October to June. There’s even a voucher to either invite a 
friend or to go to an additional symphony concert for FREE. 
So, actually it’s six programs. It’s a bargain! The costs may be 
as low as $150 for a subscription and transportation to and 
from the concert. That’s about $25 per performance. You 
can’t beat the price and you will enjoy outstanding music, in 
a world-class venue. Your non-member friends are invited for 
a small additional fee. 

The bus leaves from Temple Emeth at 12:30 pm and returns 
about 4:30 pm. There’s very little walking; inside, elevators 
will get you to your seat, and if steps are an issue, please let 
us know. 

Watch for our mailing. Join us. Spend a day with 
a lot of very nice people, and maybe make a new 
friend. If you have questions call Joan Schnuer at  
201-833-1006 or Peggy Fine at 201-390-9650.

TRIPS

EXPERIENCE JEWISH HISTORY, A TASTE OF 
SPAIN AND POP CULTURE . . . .

On Tuesday, June 18, our NCJW trip will begin with a guided 
tour of the historic Congregation Ahavas Sholom, Newark’s oldest 
operating synagogue and the last remaining synagogue born from 
the Great Migration of European Jews at the turn of the 20th century. 
We will proceed to Casa Vasca, a Spanish restaurant, for a three course, 
family-style lunch. The menu will include three appetizers, three main 
dishes (veal, chicken and fish) served with potatoes and rice, sangria 
and soda, a choice of desserts, and coffee, tea or cappuccino.

Our next stop will be at the newly opened Grammy Museum at the 
Prudential Center for a docent-led tour of “Whitney!” The exhibit 
features Whitney Houston’s remarkable life, rare photographs and 
footage from the family’s private collection, costumes and much 
more. There will be time to explore other exhibits on your own or to 
view a film. Please note the activity level for this trip is moderate.

Registration and payment must be received by Friday, May 24. 
Registration will be acknowledged by email only. Refunds will be 
honored if there is a waiting list. The bus will depart Temple Emeth 
at 9:00 AM sharp. Please arrive by 8:45 am. The bus will return by 5 
pm. Cost will be $78 for members and $88 for non-members. For 
further information, please contact Phyllis Palley at 201-263-0708 or 
ptpalley@optonline.net.

REGISTRATION FORM

Experience Jewish History, a Taste of Spain and Pop Culture
Please complete in full and mail with check payable to NCJW BCS to: 

NCJW Bergen County Section 
75 South Washington Avenue 

Bergenfield, NJ 07621

Check enclosed in the amount of $______________________

Name

Email Address

Home Phone

Cell Phone 



Save the Date!
A Trip to Hyde Park – Tuesday, September 24, 2019

zz Guided Tours of the Vanderbuilt Mansion and the Culinary 
Institute of America

zz Authentic Regional Italian Cuisine at the CIA’s Ristorante Catarina 
de’ Medici

zz Spectacular Views of NY Scenic Hudson Valley

Watch for details and registration information in EARLY JUNE in 
Coming Events, on the website and in your inbox. If you do not have 
Internet access, contact the office at 201-385-4847. Registration will 
open June 4.  Interest is high for this trip. Register early to avoid 
disappointment.

A WIN-WIN DAY: 
VISITING YCS CAMP ON JUNE 27

Ever been to camp? Ever wish you had? On Thursday, June 27 YCS 
(Youth Consultation Service) has invited NCJW BCS members to visit 
the children from YCS Holley Child Care Center and YCS Kilbarchan 
who will be at camp. For the children it is an amazing opportunity 
for them to swim, learn some independent living skills, have fun 
and spend two weeks in the fresh air in a wonderful setting with a 
huge swimming pool, pond for fishing and even ziplining.

For us, it’s a chance to do crafts, enjoy lunch and reminisce about 
our own camp experiences. For them it’s a validation that there are 
adults who care.

A van will leave Temple Emeth parking lot at 9:30 am and return 
about 3pm. Want to learn more or say “Yes, put me on the list.” Call 
Sue Azaria Kanrich at 201-926-6070.
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PHILANTHROPY

THANKS TO OUR GENEROUS STAY-AT-HOME DONORS 2018-2019
(as of 4/1/19)

$2,000 or more
Anonymous
Fran Butensky
Sandra & Allen Fleisig
Miriam & Albert  

Horowitz
Ellen & Michael Jacobs
Peggy Kabakow
Ruth Kornheiser
Susan Laskin
Ann Levenstein
Bea Podorefsky
Joan Robins
Henrietta & Bernie  

Wolfeiler

$1,000 - $1,999
Gloria & Wilson Aboudi
Celia Argintar
Helen Astmann
Andrea Becker
Carole Benson
Neil Benson*
Mimi Bookstaver
Ruth Cowan
Hannah Glicksman
Norma Goldsmith
Nita Gottesman
Elizabeth Halverstam
Linda & Joe Horowitz
Maggie Kaplen
Gladys Laden
Marcia Levy
Ellie Lubin
Ina Miller-Silverstein
Joan Snider

$750 - $999
Lucy Dorée
Evelyn Masheb
Erika Reis

$500 - $749
Jane Abraham     
Elaine Bieger
Evalyn Brownstein
Fran Einiger
Eva Gans
Gloria Glattstein
Susan Kanrich
Helen F. Kaplan
Karen Kurland
Susan Leeds
Elaine Pollack

Roxanne Reff
Addie Rudin
Doris Sarokin
Phyllis Schriger
Tobey Weiss
Emily Wilkins
Lorraine Zywotow

$250 - $499
Fran Altchuler
Teri Binder
Mary Sue Ehrenberg
Estelle Greene
Micki Grunstein
Jacqueline Kates
Marian Kugelmass
Fran Levine
Rina Litwin
Carol Marcus
Aida Melamed
Elaine Meyerson
Joan Ornstein
Phyllis Palley
Peggy Schneider
Bari-Lynne Schwartz
Ruth Seitelman
Sabina Sicklick
Ava Silverstein
Marilyn Sirulnick
Selma Sloane
Shirley Sosland
Deanne Yalowitz

$100 - $249
Irma Ball
Sheila Barkow
Phyllis Becker
Pearl Bergstein
Deanne Bernstein
Phyllis Betancourt
Thelma Bialer
Janet Blaustein
Phyllis Breit
Elinor Buchbinder
Harriet Cohen
Marcia Delano
Ruth Dinkes
Hilary Eth
Sandy Feinberg
Leah Fetner
Judith Fichtenholtz
Peggy Fine
Zelda Fletcher
Marilyn Frank

Arlene Friedman
Marilynn Friedman
Grace Fuld
Dorothy Glantz
Eileen Goff
Edith Goldman
Susan Hagoel
Adrienne Halpern
Rita Halpern
Lori Harris
Joan Herman 
Sophie Heymann
Mildred Hird
Marjorie Hirshberg
Eva Holzer
Mitzi Inwood
Beatrice Jacobs
Joyce Ann Jacobs
Marietta Kalin
Joyce Kalman
Alice Kanrich
Edie Kaplan
Robin Katz
Geri Kaufman
Sue Keusch
Ruth Korn
Stephanie Kwait
Marianne Lawton
Felicia Leibman
Helen B. Levine
Roberta Lew
Edna Lewitz
Susan Liebeskind
Judith Liebman
Eva Liebmann
Marilyn Linder
Fran Lipton
Sandra Loft
Joan Losen
Elaine Manberg
Ruth Marcus
Nan Matlick
Nancy Mednick
Brenda Mester
Joan & Rubin Miller
Karen Miller
Gladys Mittleman
Kate Mowlem
Judi Neidenberg
Emily Perlman
Sylvia Pollack
Ellen Ptalis
Susan Rabkin
Elizabeth Roditi

Joan Schnuer
Sandy Schomer
Harriet Schor
Sally Seymour
Lucille Shapiro
Thelma Silber
Ellen Sklar
Margot Stern
Esther Strobel
Roslyn Swire
Mary Ann Tarantula
Joan Teichman
Barbara Tilliss
Carole Vuernick
Elizabeth Warms
Loretta Weinberg
Corinne Weiner
Geri Weiss
Suzanne Wiener
Shelly Wimpfheimer
Shelly Winner
Deborah Zeigler

Up to $99
Ethel Atlas Abrams
Carol Aerenson
Marsha Alter
Roselyn Altman
Susan Barnett
Marianne Berg
Phyllis Besen
Naomi Blumenfeld
Madelon Bornstein
Lois Katz Brown
Marilyn Cohen
Tama Cuperman
Gwen Dubno
Nancy Dweck
Claire Ehrenfeld
Charlotte Eth
Nancy Ferer
Ina Fine
Carlene Fleishman
Shirley Finkelstein
Barbara Fishman
Rena Frankle
Marlene Furer
Arlene Gartenberg
Sybil Grace
Rita Graham
Anita Greenberg
Debra Gruber
Roz Hantman
Cari Hochman

Adele M. Holman
Paul Kaufman
Marilyn King
Joan Knauer
Eley Kohn
Nancy Miller Kozeradsky
Irma Landsberger
Sheree Levison
Gloria Lieberstein
Priscilla Lindenauer
Janice Lipsitz
Barbara Luciano
Laura Mausner
Babette Mayer
Edith Messer
Ellen Miller
Sylvia Ness
Lillian Oliver
Hennie Ostrower
Doris Pape
Joan Paul
Gina Plotino
Phyllis Polevoy
Selma Polevoy 
Ruth Rosenberg
Barbara Rosenfeld
Joyce Rothschild
Debbie Rubenstein
Eva Sandrof
Bernice Schwab
Kathleen Silberstein
Carla Silver
Ronnie Silver
Bernice Slotnick
Kathy Smith
Sylvia Sommers
Eileen Steinvurzel
Sigrid Jean Strauss
Diana Teitel
Bea Tendler
Elaine Vogel
Judith Warshofsky
Ginny Wasserman
Ilene Wechter
Dorothy Weiner
Nancy Willick
Debra Wolf
Barbara Zucker

*�In memory of Carole 
Benson’s brother, Harold 
Rabbie
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TRIBUTES
GOLD TRIBUTE CARDS

Sandy Schomer
	 To Doris Pape
	 In memory of son, Neil

Bea Podorefsky
	 To Carole Benson
	 In memory of brother, Harold Rabbie

Mimi Bookstaver
	 To Ruth Davis
	 In celebration of 100th Birthday

HOW TO SEND TRIBUTE CARDS
Honor and congratulate your friends and family and send condolences to your nearest 
and dearest – with an NCJW BCS tribute card. We’ll mail it for you. Just call Celia Argintar 
at 201-836-2563 or Bea Tendler at 201- 461-0284.

A SPECIAL THANK YOU
Brenda Wolf & Fred Siegman, Sandra Wall, Elizabeth Halverstam & Ruth Seitelman, Elaine Cong, Roz & Jerry Schnee, Pat & Jack Wilensky, Linda 
& Ron Klempner, Susan Dickman and the UJA Federation Family for their generous donations in memory of our beloved Co-President, Jane 
Abraham.

PASSAGES 

We mourn the loss of : 
Section Co-President and Life Member 

Jane Abraham
Life Member Seena Abramson 
Life Member Barbara Zimmerman

Condolences to: 
Doris Pape
	 on the passing of
	 her son Neil

Judith Lebson
	 on the passing of her
	 sister Barbara Zimmerman

Honorable Loretta Weinberg
	 on the passing of her sister
	 Frances Joy Halpern
Gerilyn Bader  
      on the passing of her husband  

Jeffrey Bader

Congratulations to:
Gwen Dubno  

on the bat mitzvah of her granddaughter 
Callie Gardner

Nan Matlick   
on the marriage of her grandson Justin 
Gurland to Danielle Press

Elizabeth Halverstam 
on the birth of her grandson George John 
Maloney 

Gloria Lieberstein 
whose niece Dr. Kim Schrier (D) was 
elected to Congress (Seattle, WA)

Margie Hirschberg 
on the bar mitzvah of her grandson 
William Bryce Carnoy

Ruth Kornheiser 
on the bar mitzvah of her grandson  
Ethan Pearlman

SILVER TRIBUTE CARDS

Rita Merendino
	 To Pat Rosen & Family
	 In memory of husband, Dr. Lawrence Rosen

Mimi Bookstaver
	 To Joan Katchen
	 In memory of husband, Les

Mimi Bookstaver
	 To the Rabinowitz Family
	 In memory of mother, Mil

Henrietta & Bernie Wolfeiler
	 To Artie Kugelmass & Family
	 In memory of brother, Sonny

Bari-Lynne Schwartz, Marilyn & Sid 
Sirulnick, Lucy Dorée, Alice Kanrich,
Ginny Wasserman, Elaine Pollack, Leah 
Fetner, Sue Kanrich, Aida Melamed, 
Carla & Larry Silver, Bill & Jackie Frank, 
Peggy Fine & Jerry Kotch, Rachel & Emma 
Taylor and Family
	 To Andrew Abraham & Family
	 In memory of Jane Abraham

Margot & Herb Stern, Ann & Bob Levenstein, Roxanne Reff, Phyllis Palley, Fran 
Butensky, Carole & Gerry Benson, Evalyn Brownstein, Arlene Singer, Ina & Michael 
Silverstein, Herva Lenore Schwartz, Diane Brook Brown, Gladys & Herb Laden, Bea 
Podorefsky, Wendy Borodkin, Peggy Kabakow,  Norma Goldsmith, Fran Einiger, Doris 
Sarokin, Marcia Levy, Celia Argintar, Steven & Gail Prystowsky, Henrietta & Bernie 
Wolfeiler, Dr. & Mrs. William Greenberg, Marilynn Friedman
	 To Andrew Abraham & Family
	 In memory of Jane Abraham

Melanie A. Gillar	 Phyllis Burg
	 To Babette Sanders	 To Babette Sanders
	 In memory of Jane Abraham	 In memory of dear sister, Jane

Congratulations to Suzanne Dorée, 
daughter of past Section President 
Lucy Dorée, who was awarded the most 
outstanding Professor of Mathematics 
in the country this year. Suzanne is a 
math professor at Augsburg University 
in Minneapolis.   

NATIONAL  
COUNCIL  

OF JEWISH  
WOMEN

Editor:	� Bernice Golden Schwab  
bgoldenedit@aol.com

Proofreaders: �Ann Levenstein,  
Alice Kanrich

Photographer: Peggy Kabakow

Section Office:

	� 75 South Washington Avenue 
�Bergenfield, NJ 07621 
201-385-4847

E-mail: office@ncjwbcs.org

Website: www.ncjwbcs.org

Deadline for September-October bulletin 
is July 15.
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COUNCIL THRIFT SHOP
75 S. Washington Avenue • Bergenfield NJ 07621 • (201) 385-3702 

For a Thrift Shop merchandise pick-up, please contact  
Marcia Kopeloff at 201-265-2506. 

(Parking in rear, enter from Bergen Street)

Selling Hours
Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri:  

10 am ~ 5:30 pm
Thurs 10 am ~ 8 pm
Sat 9:30 am ~ 5 pm*

Donor Hours
Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri:  

11 am ~ 4 pm
Thurs 11 am ~ 7 pm

*No Donations Saturday

DON’T FORGET TO VISIT OUR WEBSITE:  www.ncjwbcs.org

NCJW INC. APPOINTS NEW CEO
National President Beatrice Kahn of NCJW, Inc. has recently 

announced that Sheila Katz will be joining NCJW this summer as 

our new Chief Executive Officer to lead our organization into the 

future and build on our 125-year legacy of turning progressive 

ideals into action. Sheila will come to NCJW after 12 years with 

Hillel International, where she was named the youngest-ever vice 

president in the organization’s history. Sheila will be replacing 

Nancy Kaufman, who will be leaving NCJW in June. 

CLUTTER, CLUTTER EVERYWHERE!
You know that green sweater you never wear because it 
clashes with your complexion, or that pink blouse which looks 
better on the dog, or those pants that are so baggy you’re 
embarrassed to be seen in them? Give them and all the other 
clothes, jewelry and household goods which are cluttering up 
your closets to NCJW’s Council Thrift Shop. NOW IS THE TIME 
TO MAKE ROOM FOR NEW PURCHASES and SUPPORT NCJW 
AT THE SAME TIME!

Council Thrift Shop is located at 75 S. Washington Avenue 
in downtown Bergenfield — with a spacious parking lot in 
the back and employees eager to take your new or gently-
used items off your hands. Pickups are also available. Just call 
Marcia Kopeloff at 201-265-2506 to arrange a date and time. 
And of course you will receive receipts for your tax deductions.

While you are there, take a few minutes to check out our 
amazing merchandise. You will be truly surprised at what 
treasures you can find for yourself and your family.


